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Town of Bear Creek 
Town Board Proceedings of July 13, 2023 

               
 

The Regular Board Meeting of the Bear Creek Town Board was held at the Bear Creek Town Hall, on 

July 13, 2023. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Travis Nachreiner at 7:00 p.m. 
 

The following members were present: Travis Nachreiner, Chairman; Jeff Scallon; and, Dwayne Faber, 

Supervisors.  
 

Others present: Donna Lins, Treasurer; Tim McCluskey, Patrolman; Ted Greenheck, Plan Commission 

Chair; Jeff Freel; Ed Miklasz; and, Sheila Carver, Clerk. 

 

Jeff Freel changed ATV signs on Garvey Road after a complaint came in. The signs should be visible 

now.  
 

The minutes of the June 13, 2023 Regular Board were read by the Clerk. Scallon motioned to approve the 

minutes with a one-word deletion. Faber seconded. Motion carried.  
 

The Treasurer’s Report was given by the Treasurer. Faber motioned to approve the Treasurer’s Report 

with the correction of the total balance on the Reserve Account. Scallon seconded.  Motion carried. 
 

Scallon issued a driveway permit to John Keller on Kaney Road. Plowing was discussed with Keller. 

Travis Hergert obtained a permit for an addition. Eric Nachreiner obtained a permit for a shed.   
 

Ted Greenheck presented a CSM for Ed Miklasz. Scallon motioned to approve the lot split CSM for Ed 

Miklasz. Faber seconded. Motion carried.  
 

Faber motioned to adopt Ordinance JULY2023-3: a Recycling Ordinance. Scallon seconded. Motion 

carried.  
 

Faber motioned to adopt the recycling Compliance Assurance Plan. Scallon seconded. Motion carried. 
 

Nachreiner put together a summary of the Chapel Road expenses. Pulverizing was a little less than the 

bid. With the estimated items, the current estimated total project cost is $202,092.85.  
 

Steve Emerson has concrete to dispose of if the Town still wants it for Cummings Road. 
 

Steve Emerson wanted the board aware that Dane Hill Road needs attention for future road plans.  
 

The board approved expenditures totaling $38,023.37. 
 

Scallon motioned to adjourn at 8:10p.m. Faber seconded. Motion carried.  

 

Sheila Carver,  

Town Clerk 


